Primary Sources:

"A Look Back On Shirley Chisholm's Historic 1968 House Victory." NPR.Org, Accessed 18 Jan. 2020.

https://www.npr.org/2018/11/06/664617076/a-look-back-on-shirley-chisholm-s-historic-1968-house-victory.

This was a very good source for us. It had excellent information that helped us understand her Congressional race against James Farmer in 1968. Farmer had many famous people supporting him. Chisholm had the community. This website also had the audio of her victory speech. We used part of this speech on our "Fighting Shirley Chisholm" page.

Ashbury, Edith. "Freshmen in Congress won't be Quiet." New York Times. 6 Nov 1968. Pg 25.

This newspaper article was on her Congressional election victory. She told her audience that she was not about to be a quiet "fresh-men" Congressman. It also gave us some background information on her.

Betty Friedan Quotes (Author of The Feminine Mystique). Accessed 10 Mar. 2020. https://www.goodreads.com/author/quotes/21798.Betty_Friedan.

This website has several quotes from Friedan on it. We used a quote from it that we thought fit well our "Sexism" page.

Chisholm, Shirley. Unbought and Unbossed: Expanded 40th Anniversary Edition. Take Root Media, 2010.

This is Shirley Chisholm's autobiography of her life up until 1970. It was our favorite source and our most important source. We learned a great deal about Chisholm from reading it. We used several quotes from it on several different pages of our website.

"Equal Rights for Women - May 21, 1969." Archives of Women's Political Communication, Accessed 22 Apr. 2020.

https://awpc.cattcenter.iastate.edu/2017/03/21/equal-rights-for-women-may-21-1969/.

This website had, maybe her most famous speech, her Equal Rights Amendment speech in 1969. Chisholm worked hard to try to get this amendment passed. We used a powerful quote from it on our "Fighting Shirley Chisholm" page.

Finley, Taryn. "Maxine Waters On The Strong Black Women Who Taught Her To Create Her Seat At The Table." HuffPost, Accessed 12 Feb. 2020.

https://www.huffpost.com/entry/maxine-waters-seat-at-the-table_n_58ece354e4b0c89f912187a e.

This article was used for information in our paragraphs on our "Emerging with Power" page. Representative Maxine Waters was interviewed for this article. She described how Chisholm inspired, encouraged, and guided her throughout her career.

"Here's What People Once Said About How a Woman Would Never Be the Democratic Nominee." Accessed 7 Mar. 2020.

https://time.com/4359610/shirley-chisholm-nominee/.

Though this is a secondary source, it has several primary source quotes in it. We used 2 of them in our "Unbought and Unbossed" page. The quotes and information in this article were on and from people who were very critical of a woman running for president.

Juma, Norbert. "30 Shirley Chisholm Quotes On Standing Up For Your Beliefs." Everyday Power, Accessed 11. Mar. 2020.

https://everydaypower.com/shirley-chisholm-quotes/.

We found a couple of Shirley Chisholm quotes on this website that we thought were very insightful. We used them on our website.

Keifner, John. "Farmer and Woman have a lively Bedford-Stuyvesant Race." New York Times. 26 Oct.1968. Pg. 23

The headline of this news article was very disturbing to us. It showed us just how sexist the media could be back then. It also gave us information on the campaign between Chisholm and Farmer in 1968. Farmer thought it was important to have a strong male representing the District in Washington D.C.

Lynn, Frank. "New Hat in the Ring: Ms. Chisholm's." New York Times. 26 Jan. 1972. Pg. 1.

We learned where and when Chisholm announced her run for President from this article. It also had information on how even some of Chisholm's biggest supporters thought she had 2 strikes against her, her gender and her race. Even though this caused some concern with the 500 in attendance, they were very excited at the news.

Lynn. Frank. "What Makes Shirley Run?" New York Times. 30 Jan 1972 Pg E2.

This newspaper article attempts to figure out why Chisholm was running. It has some good quotes from Chisholm's reasoning, beyond just breaking this barrier. One important reason she

shared was wanting to put the spotlight on issues important to women, African-Americans, and the poor.

Lynch, Shola. "Chisholm '72: Unbought and Unbossed." 20th Century Fox Home Entertainment. Beverly Hills California. 2004.

This is an excellent documentary on the racism and sexism Chisholm faced in the 1972 Presidential campaign. It also showed how inspirational her campaign was to many people. It has many primary source quotes from a number of participants in it. We used a couple of them. One on Chisholm talking about the assassination attempts on her life during the campaign and one from CBS Evening News Anchor-person Walter Cronkite on the day she entered the race.

Madden, Richard. "Chisholm Defeats Farmer, is the first Negro in the House." New York Times. 6 Nov. 1968. Pg. 1.

This newspaper article helped us understand how enormously important and historic Chisholm's victory was. She was outspent by her opponent, James Farmer, by more than 2 times. Yet, she gained twice as many votes as him. She had broken her first of many barriers.

Madden, Richard. "Mrs. Chisholm Gets Off the Farm Committee." New York Times. 30 Jan. 1969. Pg. 16.

We found this article very interesting. It gave us information for our "Fighting Shirley Chisholm" page. Chisholm was very frustrated by being placed on the Farm Committee since she represented an Urban District. So, she demanded a new committee placement. If one was a new Congress-person, one just did not complain about their committee assignment, not Chisholm. We used an image of this article.

POV. "From the Archives:" POV | American Documentary Inc., 17 Jan. 2004, Accessed Apr. 23 2020.

http://archive.pov.org/chisholm/from-the-archives.

This Ms. Magazine article written right after the 1972 election asked over 20 people about the impact of Chisholm's campaign on the country and on them personally. All agreed that Chisholm's campaign was very inspirational. We used a Gloria Steinem, one of the co-founders of Ms. Magazine, quote from this article on our "Emerging with Power" page.

Shirley Chisholm | Speech at Howard University. Accessed 29 Feb. 2020. http://americanradioworks.publicradio.org/features/blackspeech/schisholm-2.html.

We used a quote from this speech from Chisholm at Howard University in 1970 on our "Fighting Shirley Chisholm" page.

Shirley Chisholm: Visionary Videos: NVLP: African American History. Accessed 22 Apr. 2020. http://www.visionaryproject.org/chisholmshirley/#2.

This was a great website for us! It has 11 video clips from a 2002 interview with Chisholm. We watched several of them. We used a video clip on her talking about the SEEK program on our "Double Handicapped" page and a quote from another one of the video clips on what it was like for her in Congress at first. She faced a lot of racism and sexism, especially during her first term. The examples she talked about were very disturbing to us.

Smothers, Ronald. "Chisholm Emerges with Power." New York Times. 19 Nov. 1972. Pg. 28.

This newspaper article gave us information on how powerful Chisholm emerged from her presidential run. She won nearly 90% of the vote for her House seat. The article gave us the idea for the name for our short term impact section.

Struggle for Equality: Quotes From Martin Luther King Jr. | Scholastic. Accessed 12 Dec. 2019.

http://www.scholastic.com/teachers/articles/teaching-content/struggle-equality-quotes-martin-lut her-king-ir/.

This website had many wonderful quotes from Martin Luther King on it. We found a quote on Martin Luther King's view of segregation from this website. We used the quote on our "Segregation" section.

Tolchin, Martin. "Mrs. Chisholm Led Fight for Domestics' Base Pay." New York Times. 21 June 1973. Pg. 45.

This newspaper article gave us information on how Chisholm worked hard behind the scene to successfully fight to extend the House's minimum wage legislation to include domestic workers. We used an image of this article on our "Emerging with Power" section.

Unknown Author. "Chisholm Demands Equal TV times to Rivels." New York Times. 28 May 1972. Pg. 4.

This newspaper article gave us a feel for the "fight" in Chisholm. She filed a suit to get equal television time to other presidential candidates. Later, she won the suit and was granted more time.

Unknown Author. "New Faces in Congress." Ebony. Feb. 1969. Pgs 55-65.

This magazine article has information on 3 new African-Americans elected to Congress. Two males and Chisholm. We read the parts on Chisholm being the first African-American woman elected to Congress and how she was elected from Brooklyn, New York.

Unknown Author. "Shirley Chisholm Accuses Press of Racism and Sexism in Hiring.: New York Times. 20 Feb 1972 Pg. 28.

This article gave us information on Chisholm's view of hiring practices of the press in regard to gender and race. She turned down a dinner invitation from the all-male journalists Iron-Grid Club of Washington and made her point by doing so.

Unknown Author. "Shirley Chisholm Named the First Black Women on the Rules Committee." New York Times. 19 Jan 1977. Pg 31.

This newspaper article is on how Shirley Chisholm became the first African-American (the second woman) in history on the powerful Rules Committee, breaking another barrier. She said that she would bring another dimension to the committee, having to do with people who have been rather voiceless and powerless. We used an image of this article and a quote from it on our "Emerges with Power" section.

Unknown Author. "Rep. Chisholm Officially Enters Presidential Race." Minneapolis Tribune. 26 Jan. 1972. Pg 2.

This is a newspaper article that was written the day after Chisholm gave a speech announcing her entrance in the 1972 Democratic presidential race. It gave us some information on where she did the speech, important points of her speech, and what primaries she intended on entering.

Unknown Author. "U.S. Courts Rule Mrs. Chisholm Must Receive Equal TV Time." New York Times. 2 June 1972. Pg 12.

This newspaper article gave us information about our "Unbought and Unbossed" page. She won the suit she had filed and was granted equal time TV to the other candidates.

YouTube, Accessed 26 Feb. 2020.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NzkArSONg-U&feature=youtu.be.

This is an excellent video from an interview with Representative Barbara Lee on how Chisholm inspired her to become involved in politics. Representative Lee worked on Chisholm's presidential campaign and was a Chisholm delegate at the National Convention. Chisholm convinced her to run for office. We used a video clip from it.

YouTube. Accessed 18 Feb. 2020.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tkWHsW5kcyE&feature=youtu.be.

This was a video on the legacy of Shirley Chisholm. This video includes three African-American women leaders (Donna Brazille, Sheila Jackson Lee, and Maxine Waters), starting in the 1970s and still leading the fight for equality today. They talked about how they were inspired and mentored by Chisholm. We used clips from it on our "Emerging with Power" page.

Secondary Sources:

An Inspiration to Women Candidates in 2018: Remembering Shirley Chisholm. Accessed 10 Mar. 2020.

https://now.org/media-center/press-release/an-inspiration-to-women-candidates-in-2018-remembering-shirley-chisholm/.

This speech, on the legacy of Chisholm, is from Toni Van Pelt, the current president of NOW. We used a quote from it to open our 'Legacy" page with a powerful and inspirational statement.

Bellafante, Ginia. "More Women Deserve Statues in New York. Here Are 10." The New York Times, Accessed 26 Dec. 2019.

https://www.nytimes.com/2018/07/26/nyregion/women-monuments-new-york-city.html.

This was one of our earlier sources. It gave us some solid information on Chisholm, particularly relating to her 1968 campaign. We use an image from this page on our "Fighting" Shirley" page.

Cathy. "Every Day Is Special: November 30 – Happy Birthday, Shirley Chisholm." Every Day Is Special, Accessed 23 Apr. 2020.

http://every-day-is-special.blogspot.com/2014/11/november-30-happy-birthday-shirley.html.

Though this is a secondary source, we found a very thoughtful quote on Chisholm's view of sexism and racism on it. We used it on our "Segregation and Sexism" page.

Civil Rights Movement. Accessed 14 Dec. 2019. http://lexihealeywd.weebly.com/.

We used this website to give us an understanding of major events of the Civil Rights Movement and the fight to end segregation in the United States.

"CONGRESSWOMAN ELEANOR HOLMES NORTON ON THE PASSING OF SHIRLEY CHISHOLM - January 3, 2006." Congresswoman Eleanor Holmes Norton, Accessed 10 Mar. 2020.

https://norton.house.gov/media-center/press-releases/congresswoman-eleanor-holmes-norton-on-the-passing-of-shirley-chisholm.

This website has a speech from Congresswoman Eleanor Holmes Norton on the passing of Shirley Chisholm, which we used on the "Emerging with Power" page. The statement was how much she had opened doors for women, particularly African-American women. Holmes was inspired by and mentored by Chisholm.

Feller, Madison. "What Shirley Chisholm's Legacy Means to These 7 Congresswomen." ELLE, Accessed 10 Mar. 2020.

https://www.elle.com/culture/career-politics/a26340384/shirley-chisholm-legacy-congresswomen/.

We used this website for quotes from 6 of the many women who have been inspired by Chisholm. We used them on our "Legacy" page to help show how Chisholm is still inspiring many people to break barriers of racism and sexism.

"\$20M First Phase of Brooklyn's New 407-Acre Shirley Chisholm State Park Opens." 6sqft, Accessed 1 Mar. 2020.

https://www.6sqft.com/20m-first-phase-of-brooklyns-new-407-acre-landfill-replacing-shirley-chisholm-state-park-opens/

We got information from this website on the opening of the new State Park in New York City named after Chisholm. We used this website for information on our "Legacy" page.

Garcia, Michelle. "Shirley Chisholm Received a Posthumous Presidential Medal of Freedom." Vox, Accessed 29 Feb. 2020.

https://www.vox.com/2015/11/25/9796730/shirlev-chisholm-presidential-medal-freedom.

This website was where we learned that Chisholm received the Presidential Medal of Honor from President Obama in 2015. We used a quote from former President Obama's statement on the legacy of Chisholm that we found on this site. It also had some information on the 1972 election that helped us write our text on our "Unbought and Unbossed" page.

"Governor Cuomo Announces NYC's Largest State Park to Open in Brooklyn in 2019." Governor Andrew M. Cuomo, Accessed 9 Mar. 2020.

https://www.governor.ny.gov/news/governor-cuomo-announces-nycs-largest-state-park-open-brooklyn-2019.

This article had detailed information about the Shirley Chisholm State Park. We also used this website for a quote from a very thoughtful speech on the legacy of Chisholm that Governor Cuomo gave at the opening of the park.

Hajela, Deepti. "50 Years in, Chisholm's Historic Victory Offers Inspiration." *Insider*, Accessed 3 Mar. 2020.

https://www.insider.com/ap-50-years-in-chisholms-historic-victory-offers-inspiration-2018-11.

We used this website to help write our text on our "Legacy" page.

"Https://Twitter.Com/Speakerpelosi/Status/1165675562356170754." Twitter, Accessed 11 Mar. 2020

https://twitter.com/speakerpelosi/status/1165675562356170754.

This quote from Nancy Pelosi is used on our "Legacy" page alongside our picture of Shirley Chisholm's painting that was hung in the U.S. Capitol in 2008.

"James Farmer." Biography, Accessed 3 Mar. 2020. https://www.biography.com/activist/james-farmer.

We used this biography on James Farmer for background information on him. Farmer had been involved in the Civil Rights Movement for many years. He was a former leader of the Congress of Racial Equality. He ran against Chisholm in the 1968 election.

Little, Becky. "'Unbought and Unbossed': Why Shirley Chisholm Ran for President." HISTORY.COM Accessed 1 Feb. 2020.

https://www.history.com/news/shirley-chisholm-presidential-campaign-george-wallace.

This website has excellent information on Chisholm's run for the Democratic nomination in 1972. We used some of this information to write the text on our "Unbought and Unbossed" page.

"Past Event: The Legacy of Shirley Chisholm: Screening and Conversation." Museum of the City of New York, Accessed 13 Dec. 2019

https://www.mcny.org/event/past-event-legacy-shirley-chisholm-screening-and-conversation.

We used this article to help write our text on Chisholm's legacy.

"Segregation." AAPF, Accessed 5 Jan. 2020. https://aapf.org/segregation.

We used this website for information on how unequal segregation was then. It helped us write our "Segregation" page.

"Shirley Chisholm | American Politician and Activist." Encyclopedia Britannica, Accessed 13 Jan. 2020.

https://www.britannica.com/biography/Shirley-Chisholm

We used this website for background information on Chisholm for our "Double-Handicapped" page.

"Shirley Chisholm." Biography, Accessed 11 Jan. 2020. https://www.biography.com/political-figure/shirley-chisholm.

This website gave us information on the life of Shirley Chisholm. We used it to gather some basic information on her. It was one of the earliest sources we used in our research.

"Shirley Chisholm's Brooklyn: Building a Multiracial Coalition in a Divisive Time." The Gotham Center for New York City History, Accessed 25 Feb. 2020. https://www.gothamcenter.org/blog/shirley-chisholms-brooklyn-building-a-multiracial-coalition-in-a-divisive-time.

This article was used on the "Fighting Shirley Chisholm" page to gain information on how Chisholm broke the barrier of being the first African-American Congresswoman.

"Shirley Chisholm." *National Women's History Museum*, Accessed 2 Jan. 2020. https://www.womenshistory.org/education-resources/biographies/shirley-chisholm.

We used information from this website to write the text on several of our pages.

Steinhauser, Jennifer. "2019 Belongs to Shirley Chisholm." New York Times. 27 April 2019. Pg. 63.

This was an excellent source for our "Legacy" section. It had a number of people talking about her impact on them. It also had some information on a new movie being made about her life.

"Who Was Shirley Chisholm? – The Chisholm Project." Accessed 17 Feb. 2020. http://chisholmproject.com/who-was-shirley-chisholm.

This website was very helpful to us. It has a biography of Shirley Chisholm on it which we used to gather a lot of information on her. It also has a number of links that helped us find other important sources. One of the links led us to the video clips of a 2002 interview of Chisholm.

Winslow, Barbara. "Shirley Chisholm: Catalyst for Change, 1926-2005." Westview Press, 2014.

This is a very detailed biography of Chisholm's life. We used information from it to write our text for our "Unbought and Unbossed" and our "Emerging with Power" sections. We also used a quote from it on how Chisholm felt at the Convention on our "Unbought and Unbossed" section.

"Women in the U.S. Congress 2020." CAWP, 12 June 2015, Accessed 21 May. 2020 https://cawp.rutgers.edu/women-us-congress-2020.

This article has statistics that we used on our "Sexism", and "Legacy" page. It showed us how many and when Women and Women of Color(WOC) became involved in politics.

Quarshie, Mabinty. "Unbought and Unbossed: Shirley Chisholm Blazed Multiple Trails." USA TODAY, Accessed 11 Mar. 2020.

https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/nation-now/2018/02/13/shirley-chisholm-blazed-multiple-trails/929324001/.

We used the information from this article on our "Legacy" page, and also used a quote from Senator Kamala Harris on how Chisholm inspires her and many others.

"50 Years after the Kerner Commission: African Americans Are Better off in Many Ways but Are Still Disadvantaged by Racial Inequality." Economic Policy Institute, Accessed 28 Dec. 2019. https://www.epi.org/publication/50-years-after-the-kerner-commission/.

We used this website for information on the social and economic conditions of African-Americans in 1968 and information on other events going on during this time period.

Images:

Primary:

B. A., Mundelein College, and Meadville/Lombard Theological School M. Div. "Quotes By Congresswoman Shirley Chisholm." ThoughtCo, Accessed 7 May 2020. https://www.thoughtco.com/shirley-chisholm-quotes-3530176.

This photo was used on our home page, it's a good representative photo of the type of person Chisholm was.

"Betty Shabazz, Dorothy Height, Shirley Chisholm & Marian Anderson. -Angels." Aileencarson, Accessed 28 Dec. 2019.

https://aileencarson.wordpress.com/2015/01/17/betty-shabazz-dorothy-height-shirley-chisholm-marian-anderson-angels/.

We found an image of Shirley Chisholm and some women who were involved with The League of Women Voters. We used it on our "Double Handicapped" Page.

California NAACP Proposes Moratorium on New Public Charter Schools, Sparking Backlash from Other Civil Rights Advocates | LA School Report. Accessed 14 Feb. 2020. http://laschoolreport.com/naacp-may-double-down-on-charter-school-opposition-as-civil-rights-allies-strongly-disagree/.

We used this image of the NAACP on our "Double Handicapped" page.

PSN, Barat. "Primary Source Spotlight: Shirley Chisholm." Citizen U Primary Source Nexus, Accessed 15 Feb. 2020.

https://primarysourcenexus.org/2017/03/primary-source-spotlight-shirley-chisholm/.

This is an image of a poster Chisholm used in her presidential run in 1972. We used it on our "Unbought and Unbossed" page.

Magazine, Harlem World. "Shirley Chisholm's Harlem Years 1946-1950's First Black Woman Elected to the United States Congress,." Harlem World Magazine, Accessed Dec 23. 2020. https://www.harlemworldmagazine.com/shirley-chisholms-harlem-years-1946-1950s-first-black-woman-elected-to-the-united-states-congress/.

We used an image of Shirley Chisholm we found on this website for our "Double Handicapped" Page.

Ren. "Home Book of Beauty & Charm Spirits of Fashion Coaching." Spirits of Fashion, Accessed 17 Dec. 2019.

https://www.spiritsoffashion.net/beauty-charm/

We used this image on our "Sexism" page.

Rules Committee, 95th Congress | US House of Representatives: History, Art & Archives. Accessed 6 Mar. 2020.

https://history.house.gov/Collection/Listing/PA2015/PA2015-03-0025/.

We used this image of the Rules Committee with Ms. Chisholm on our "Emerging with Power" page. She was the first African-American to be chosen to be on this committee.

"Shirley Chisholm at the Podium during the 1972 National Women's Political Caucus." Kenwood High School Class of 1972, 25 Aug. 2013, Accessed 22 Apr. 2020 https://kenwood72.wordpress.com/72-natl-womens-political-caucus/.

This website had a photo of Chisholm giving a speech at the Women's Political Caucus. We used this on our "Fighting Shirley Chisholm" page.

Shirley Chisholm, Ebony Magazine Cover | US House of Representatives: History, Art & Archives. Accessed 4 Mar. 2020.

https://history.house.gov/Collection/Listing/2007/2007-204-000/.

We used an image of Chisholm on Ebony magazine. This was an image of her right after she won the 1968 election to the House.

"Shirley Chisholm's Brooklyn: Building a Multiracial Coalition in a Divisive Time." The Gotham Center for New York City History, Accessed 6 Mar. 2020. https://www.gothamcenter.org/blog/shirley-chisholms-brooklyn-building-a-multiracial-coalition-in-a-divisive-time.

We used an image from this site of Chisholm on the campaign trail when she was running for Congress in 1968.

1972 Shirley Chisholm Campaign Photo. Accessed 10 Mar. 2020. https://www.jofreeman.com/photos/chisholm04.html.

We used this image of the Democratic Convention on our "Unbought and Unbossed" page.

"Shirley Chisholm | 16 for '16 - The Contenders." PBS LearningMedia, Accessed 16 Feb. 2020. https://www.pbslearningmedia.org/resource/the-contenders-1001-chisholm/. https://www.pbslearningmedia.org/resource/the-contenders-1001-chisholm/.

We used a few images from this website on our "Fighting Shirley Chisholm" Page.

Shirley Chisholm | Speech at Howard University. Accessed 10 Feb. 2020. http://americanradioworks.publicradio.org/features/blackspeech/schisholm-2.html.

We used an image from this website on our "Double-Handicapped" page.

Smith, David. "Little Rock Nine: The Day Young Students Shattered Racial Segregation." The Guardian, 24 Sept. 2017. www.theguardian.com, Accessed 11 Jan. 2020. https://www.theguardian.com/world/2017/sep/24/little-rock-arkansas-school-segregation-racism.

We used an image from this website on our "Segregation" page

The First African-American Woman Elected to Congress | US House of Representatives: History, Art & Archives. Accessed 7 Mar. 2020.

https://history.house.gov/Historical-Highlights/1951-2000/The-first-African-American-woman-elected-to-Congress/.

We used this image of Chisholm on a magazine cover on our "Unbought and Unbossed" page.

Today in History: August 28. Accessed 12 Jan. 2020. http://memory.loc.gov:8081/ammem/today/search/aug28.html

We used this image on our "Sexism" page.

"Unsung Black Heroines Launched a Modern Domestic Workers Movement — Powered by Their Own Stories." Public Radio International, Accessed 14 Feb. 2020. https://www.pri.org/stories/2016-03-19/unsung-black-heroines-launched-modern-domestic-workers-movement-powered-their-own

We used an image from this website on our "Sexism" page.

"50 Years Ago, Shirley Chisholm Was Sworn In As The First African American Congresswoman." BOTWC, Accessed 4 Mar. 2020. https://www.becauseofthemwecan.com/blogs/botwc-firsts/50-years-ago-today-shirley-chisholmwas-sworn-in-as-the-first-african-american-congresswoman.

There were several very good images of Chisholm on this page. We used a couple of them.

Secondary:

Editors, History com. "Shirley Chisholm." HISTORY, Accessed 11 Mar. 2020. https://www.history.com/topics/us-politics/shirley-chisholm.

We used an image from this website on our "Legacy" page for the last picture that represents her.

Kensinger, Nathan. "In Brooklyn, a Toxic Dump Is Transformed into NYC's Newest Waterfront Park." Curbed NY, Accessed 9 Mar. 2020.

https://ny.curbed.com/2019/7/11/20689777/brooklyn-shirley-chisholm-state-park-photo-essay.

We used these images on Shirley Chisholm State Park in New York, on our "Legacy" page.

"Portrait Unveiling Ceremony for Congresswoman Shirley Chisholm." Speaker Nancy Pelosi, Accessed 11 Mar. 2020.

https://www.speaker.gov/newsroom/portrait-unveiling-ceremony-for-congresswoman-shirley-chisholm.

We used this image of Chisholm's portrait on our "Legacy" page.

"President Obama Announces Presidential Medal of Freedom Recipients." The Root, Accessed 11 Mar. 2020.

https://www.theroot.com/president-obama-announces-presidential-medal-of-freedom-17908577

We used this image of President Obama and Chisholm's grandnephew on our "Legacy" page.

Shirley Anita Chisholm | US House of Representatives: History, Art & Archives. Accessed 11 Mar. 2020.

https://history.house.gov/Collection/Listing/2009/2009-001-000/.

We used this image of her painting in the U.S. Capitol on our "Legacy" page.

Wong, Pamela. "Shirley Chisholm State Park Opens In East New York." BKLYNER, Accessed 9 Mar. 2020.

https://bklyner.com/shirley-chisholm-state-park-opens-in-east-new-york/.

We used this image on a slideshow on our "Legacy" page.